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Report of the Educational Policies Committee (EPC) 

Meeting of December 12, 2022 

Mozaik Update  

Four consultants: M. Gabe, S. Dunwoodie, S. Connery and B. Hanna will be trained and ready to assist 

teachers. The school board is deciding on the use of certain functionalities of Mozaik as there is a price 

tag attached to some specific aspects. The directorate pays for some options, but Educational Services is 

not aware of all functionalities implemented. Concerns and suggestions can be shared with EPC members 

- Matt Canavan will follow up with the directorate following questions being asked.  

 

Ukrainian Student Support 

Survey was sent to schools regarding what is needed in terms of resources for new students. The survey 

was sent to all consultants and to high school principals to send to all teachers with first-generation 

immigrants’ students in their class.  

 

Concerns were shared and a request was made to have all the links previously shared to teachers to be 

organized by level - J. Leblanc and E. Lamothe will work with MA Paquette to organize the resources to be 

given to teachers. There is also some funding which should be available to release some teachers to assist 

them with this task.  

 

Term 2 Mark Submission Dates 

ESD did not mandate any change of dates. At LBPSB we tend to want to have our second report card in 

for CEGEP applications. Conversation needs to happen at the administration meeting to decide if LBPSB 

wants to have one or two report cards for SRAM in the future.  

 

Exam Schedules  

The High School exam schedule should be out next week. Elementary schedule - only Ministry exams are 

mandated. ESD is encouraging schools to do them, but they are not obligated. A memo to administrators 

should go out in January. 

 

Online Project in ContEd  

Concerns were raised about the fact that the project was implemented before being brought up at EPC.  

PTU did not give their position on the project for the time being as it was not consulted prior to 

implementation. The item will remain on EPC and LRC meeting agendas for progress updates.  

 

Upcoming Workshops 

January 20, 2023 - all schools and teaching staff will be working on their educational projects. The work is 

to assess school identity, directions where they would like their school to be going - start the reflection 

process for the Fall. From September to December 2023, the schools will create their project to be in full 

effect by January 2024.  
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